
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, JANUARY 29TH 2024, AT 7.30P.M.
IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT:  Chairman A. Harris,  P. Lane, M. Litchfield, I. Moss,  J. Waltham, J. Westbrook, Clerk S. Harris.
The Chairman expressed his regret at the death of Mr. Oliver Simon who had served as a member of the Parish Council for many years.


	160.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from R. Paull due to illness.

	160.b
	Confirmation of Minutes:
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and signed having been circulated previously.

	160.c
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
The following have been reported to Highways:
Build-up of silt and stones at Cat Lane Bridge  1241737
Build-up of silt and stones near the bridge in Stokes Lane 1241644
Blocked drain in Waterloo Lane between Cat Lane and Drove Lane 1241646
30 sign at start of limit in Stony Lane 1241650
Stalbridge Road sign damage 1241652
Already reported but not resolved blocked ditches and culverts in Waterloo Lane between Cat Lane and Drove Lane.
Planning Permission has been granted by Dorset Council for the enlarged garage at Bluebell Barn, Ref P/FUL/2023/0711
Depth marker has also been requested for Cat Lane Bridge 1240293


	160.d
	Declarations of Interest.
No declarations made.

	
	OPEN FORUM:
N/A
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	MAIN AGENDA
DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Mr. Carr-Jones had recently sent his monthly report which had been circulated to all Parish Councillors and published on the website, which included the following message:
 ‘Dorset Council Election to be held in May 2024 for another five-year term.
I have had the privilege of representing Stalbridge, Stalbridge Weston and Stourton Caundle for the last 21 years as your local Dorset Councillor and Marnhull for the past seven years as County Councillor and unitary Councillor for Dorset. I am truly proud of the achievements I have had throughout my career in local government, and I am acutely aware this is due to the trust residents have put in me to serve them whatever their political persuasion.
It has been an enormous wrench, deciding to stand down, but in our chosen candidate James Vitali, I have every confidence he, under my guidance for the next few months, will be an outstanding Ward Member: Local, Young, Fresh and Enthusiastic, is just what the ward needs given the changes we have seen the past few years, with growth in housing, welcoming new families, new residents, and new opportunities.
I know James, if successfully elected will continue my legacy, and continue to Protect the Vulnerable & Enable the Able, he assures me that he will operate the same open-door policy to residents as I have done, and of course, James will have full access to my 21 years of experience should he require it.’




PLANNING
Application no: P/FUL/2023/07113
Location: BLUEBELL BARN, CAUNDLE LANE, STALBRIDGE WESTON, DORSET DT10 2JY
Proposal: Erect 22 no. Ground Mounted PV Panels and Landscaping alterations.
The applicant informed the Clerk that the original site for the proposed panels was  shaded during part of the day, which was the reason for the change.
There were no objections, J. Waltham proposed support for the application, seconded by
J. Westbrook.

QUOTES FOR GRASS CUTTING DURING 2024
 These did not arrive in time for the meeting. The Clerk was asked to request records of the dates of cuts since April 2023 to compare with dates observed in the village as quality of grass maintenance has not been satisfactory. To discuss again at the next meeting.

PLAY-AREA EQUIPMENT
The new arms arrived for the ‘Waltz’ just before Christmas, but the existing seats have proved not to be suitable for re-use. J. Westbrook proposed, seconded by J. Waltham to order replacement seats as soon as possible at a cost of £545 plus VAT.

REPLACEMENT COMPUTER FOR PARISH COUNCIL’S USE
The faulty existing lap-top computer had been taken to Milborne Port Computer Services and at 11 years old and well used was not considered financially viable to attempt a repair. Quotes had been obtained from Milborne Port Computers for a new replacement priced at £450 plus VAT and a re-conditioned model for £345.83, including data transfers, and Curry’s provided a further selection of 3 suitable models priced at £479, £499 and £529 respectively.  Data transfers would have to be done elsewhere as a separate expense as computer would not turn on.
M. Litchfield proposed, seconded by P. Lane to purchase a new replacement from Milborne Port.

GRIT BIN FOR ‘THE TRIANGLE’
Following the recent spell of icy weather when the High Street, Cat Lane and Rowden Mill Lane were all affected by a build-up of ice from water running across the roads, it was agreed to ask Highways about the possibility of another bin somewhere on this junction. Highways favoured the verge by the finger post. A 200litre bin would cost £179.72 plus VAT and refills £58plus VAT.
J. Westbrook proposed to approve the expenditure subject to the council’s advice and M. Litchfield seconded the proposal.

BUDGET AND DORSET COUNCIL PRECEPT FOR FORTHCOMING FINANCIAL YEAR
Following careful consideration of the draft budget, and proposed expenditure, J. Westwood proposed increasing the precept by 5% to £9.922.50, seconded by P. Lane.
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160.i
	STATE OF FINANCES FOR 29TH JANUARY 2024
Balances brought forward from Dec 18th Meeting.
Barclays:
Current                                                                                                  6,706 35
Deposit    (plus Dec interest £26.35)                                                7,594 33                                    
TOTAL                                                                                                                            14,300 68                              
Lloyds:  brought forward from Dec 18th Meeting                           1,850 82                       
Less cheques signed since the last meeting.
nos.000009 £341.70 and 000010 £36 98)                                     -    378 68           1,472 14                                                                 TOTAL BANK BALANCES AT 29.01.2024                                                                 £15,772  82                           

Cheques (Barclays) to approve and sign at the meeting:
101093 I.C.O.                                                           £40 00
101094 Village Hall Rent and Grant                   £400 00
101095 Play area waltz arms and seats         £2,598 00
101096 Milborne Port Computer Services       £540 00
101097 K.M.Dike Grass Cutting for January
(to be signed when invoice in early Feb)          £341 70                         
Proposed  J .Waltham    Seconded P. Lane

ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file. DAPTC sent an e-mail on 22nd December with details of the election requirements for Parish Councillors. Nomination papers will be dealt with at the next meeting in time to meet the deadline for delivery to the Council offices.
DAPTC e-mail sent 29.01.24  re Healthy Ageing Workshop publicised.

MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
The Chairman raised concerns about a bulge in the dry-stone wall opposite the side of the village hall, which could collapse at any time over the side access to the hall and the field beyond. This can be reported directly to Highways, J. Westbrook will provide details to the clerk.

 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
T.B.A.

TIME OF CLOSURE
The meeting closed at 8.30p.m.
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